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The local public accounting firm, Monbo & Company, a member firm of the Midsnell 
Group International of the United Kingdom, has concluded in its management letter 
which accompanied its 2004 & 2005 audit report that “LPRC was not prudently 
managed” during the administration of Edwin Melvin Snowe, former Managing Director, 
and Speaker of  the House of Representatives (in view of the recent Supreme Court 
Ruling); Richard Devine, former Deputy Managing Director for Fiscal Affairs and 
Senator, Bomi County; Mabutu Nyanpan, former Deputy Managing Director for 
Administration and Senator, Sinoe County and  Zoe Pennue, former Deputy Managing 
Director for Operations and a member of the House of Representatives, Grand Gedeh 
County. 
 
Edwin Melvin Snowe, Richard Devine, Mabutu Nyanpan and Zoe Pennue occupied top 
management positions at LPRC after the collapse of the Taylor regime in 2003 and the 
formation of the NTGL interim government by the belligerent forces and representatives 
of Liberian civil society.  Edwin Melvin Snowe represented the Taylor regime, Richard 
Devine represented the Movement for Democracy in Liberia (MODEL), Zoe Pennue 
represented Liberia United for Democracy and Reconciliation (LURD) and Mabutu 
Nyanpan represented UPP. 
 
According to the audit report and management letter released April 20, 2006, “significant 
funds were expended by management and could not be accounted for”. The Monbo & 
Company Audit report is the third report published in recent time that links Edwin 
Melvin Snowe and others to massive corruption during their tenure at LPRC. The 
European Commission sponsored audit conducted by the international accounting firm 
Ernst & Young and an internal report commissioned by the LPRC Board of Directors 
have all link Snowe and others to massive corruption and the mismanagement of 
resources at the company. 
 
Below are the full texts of the management letter and audit report by Monbo & Company:  







April 20,  [2006]






























